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Collaborative Report 
 

   

  

Exam board meeting: 02-



   

1.5   Please provide any additional comments and recommendations regarding the Programme 
 

 

         

   

It is a well run programme which provides content and assessment which will support the nurses enrolled on the 
programme with their clinical practice  

 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr C.G 

I agree with this comment. 
 

 

 

 

         

  

    

 



    

 

Student performance 
 

 

    

  

Please comment, as appropriate, on: 
 

 

    

     

2.1   Students' performance in relation to those at a similar stage on comparable courses in other 
institutions, where this is known to you 

 

 

         

   



    

 

Assessment Procedures 
 

 

    

  

Please comment, as appropriate, on: 
 

 

    

     

3.1   Assessment methods (relevance to learning objectives and curriculum) 
 

 

         

   

the assessment methods are relevant to both the learning objectives and the curriculum , but in addition they are 
pertinent to clinical practice and the tools used for assessment on the programme can be applied beyond the 
programme to improve patient care  

 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr C.G 

I agree with this comment. Assessments are authentic for those in clinical roles. 
 

 

 

 

         

 

   

3.2   Extent to which assessment procedures are rigorous 
 

 

         

   

There are no issues with the rigour of the assessment process  
 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr C.G 

I agree with this comment. 
 

 

 

 

         

 

   

3.3   Consistency of the level of assessment with the Framework for Higher Education Qualifications 
(FHEQ) 

 

 

         

   

The level of assessment is clearly consistent with the FHEQ 
 

  

         

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

         

  

Dr C.G 

I agree with this comment. 
 

 

 

 

         

 

   

3.4   Standard of marking 
 

 

         

   

the standard of marking is on the whole very good, the standardisation of the feedback format across the modules 
is consistent and I particularly like the " even better if...." aspect of the feedback. There were some feedback 
comments which were too vague to help the student next time, for example, "pico question could use some work" 
and "you have not drawn from enough sources" as a student receiving that feedback I would not know what I had 
to do to improve my pico question , or how many sources is enough. In addition there was not clarity regarding 
when writing was to be in the third person and when it should be in the first person nor if there was a penalty 
attached to that  

 

 



COURSE DIRECTOR: Ms Perdi Welsh 

Course Director Response: 

Thank you for your observations and for providing us with clear examples of what you think is working well and 
what further enhancements you think we could make.  We have noted the point about vague feedback comments 
and will remind markers to ensure their comments in the OCM / turnitin area are more specific and clear about 
what could be improved upon. 
We will also provide explicit instructions for every written assignment activity in Learn regarding whether or not we 
would like learners to write an assignment in the first or third person and we will provide links to additional 
resources to help them understand the difference between both types and be in a better position to adopt an 
appropriate style in their academic writing.  
Thank you for pointing out the use of N/A in the online OCM marking rubric. The Course Team have investigated 
and found this to be partly as a result of the way that the marking rubric is formatted in the OCM online marking 
tool and marker error.   We will remind the marking team to ensure the appropriate box is ticked for referencing 
rather than inadvertent ticking of the N/A option.  

Action Required: 

1) Remind assessors that feedback comments should be clear, specific and written in a way that helps 
learners identify what could be done better. 

2) Provide explicit instructions with additional links to resources about writing in the 1st and/or 3rd person in 
their academic writing for each and every written assignment activity on the course.  

3) Remind the marking team to ensure the appropriate box is ticked in the online OCM submission area for 
referencing (rather than inadvertently ticking the N/A option). 

 

Action Deadline: 

07-Jan-2024 

Action assigned to: 

Course Director and Co Deputy Course Directors 

    
  

  

 

   

3.5   In your view, are the procedures for assessment and the determination of awards sound and fairly 
conducted? (e.g. 



    

 

General Statements 
 

 

    

  

 
 

 

    

     

4.1   Comments I have made in previous years have been addressed to my satisfaction 



   

4.5   I attended the meeting of the Board of Examiners held to approve the results of the Examination 
 

  

          

   

Yes 
 

  

          

   

Additional comments, particularly if your answer was no: 
 

 

          

   

 
 

   

          

 

 
 

 

 
 

    

          

  

Dr C.G 

yes 



   

4.9   I have received enough training and support to carry out my role 
 

  

          

   

Yes 
 

  

        



 



  

 


